
Head of Academy Update 

Together we empower excellence 

Dear Parents, 
 

Weôre thrilled to be sharing so much again with you in our monthly newsletter, which is just one of the 
many ways in which we communicate. In Octoberôs newsletter, we reminded you all of the different 
ways in which we formally share information with you, as a parent myself, I know how important this 
is. 
 

As you will have seen from our weekly newsletters and social media updates, we have been further 
developing our Vision at Ellacombe C of E Academy. Iôm sure your child will have been sharing with 
you our discussions around óour footprintsô as we recognise the impact that we have on each other 
and the impact others have on us. Thank you for continuing to give your feedback on óWhat makes 
Ellacombe Specialô, our staff, children and Church leaders have also been involved in our discussions 
on this. Please do have a look further in for more updates on our vision and values discussions. 
 

Our Little Stars Childcare Centre goes from strength to strength following the brilliant redevelopment. 
The investment by the government, local authority as well as a considerable financial investment by 
The Learning Academy Partnership, has resulted in a stunning provision for our youngest children. 
Having almost doubled the numbers of children from September to October, we have been inundated 
with requests for places with Mrs Van Der Meer, our Nursery lead, busy holding tours for new starters! 
We are looking forward to the official opening of the nursery in January by the Bishop of Plymouth. On 
page 8, we have a special feature, introducing you to our now expanded nursery team. 
 

Following our hugely successful and positive Oftsed Report in July, we have been thrilled to have so 
many enquiries regarding school places for EYFS in September 2019! The application window to the 
Local Authority for places has opened and Iôve been busy holding regular tours from parents keen to 
put Ellacombe as their first choice. Please do contact the academy office for a tour; we will be sharing 
more dates on social media regularly. 
 

As a Multi Academy Trust, our staff work in many ways with colleagues to share and learn from each 
other and we are privileged to have such experts in our team. Following feedback from parents, this 
month we are sharing with you just some of the expertise the team at Ellacombe hold and their work 
not just with colleagues locally, but also their work across the UK! We are also sharing with you some 
of the ways our children are benefitting from being part of a MAT and from the learning that our 
colleagues are giving to us! 
 

Finally, we hope you have all enjoyed seeing our hotly awaited Christmas booklet! This has all the info 
you need to get involved in the many festive events coming up. One of these, the Carol Concert, will 
be held at St Mary Magdalene Church. Some parents have been reflecting upon our Church Services 
and how tricky it can to keep wriggly little ones entertained during these times. One of the ideas which 
parents have shared with me is the óbusy bagsô they bring along, packed full of little toys and snacks 
to keep hungry tummies happy and hands busy! If youôd like any ideas and suggestions on how to 
keep little ones entertained during these services, please do chat with our Family Lead, Miss 
Cavanna. 
 

Mrs Semmens 
Head of Academy 
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  Dates for Your Diary 

30th November             Christmas Fayre 
5th December               Phonics Workshop  
6th December               Clubs end 
7th December               Y6 Dance/ Gym Festival with Spires 
7th & 10th December    Y1 & Y2 Nativity  
11th December             KS2 Carol Concert  
14th December             Christmas Jumper Day 
18th & 20th December  EYFS Carols Around The Tree 
19th December             School Christmas Dinner 
21st December             End of Term 
15th January             EYFS applications for 2019 close 
14th February            Year 5 We The Curious trip 
11thð13th March         Year 4 Heatree Residential 
8thð10th July              Year 6 Heatree Residential 

 

A warm welcome to the following  
children who have joined us in 

Novemberé.  

Charlie, Chloe, Vanessa 

& 

Andre 

Welcome to our 
academy! 

Term Dates 2018/19 

Autumn Term 2018 
Ends: 21 December 

Spring Term 2019 
Start:  7 January 
Half Term: 18 ï 22 February 
Ends: 4 April 

Summer Term 2019 
Start: 23 April 
Bank Holiday: 6 May 
Half Term: 27 May ï 31 May 
Non Pupil Days: 3 June ï 7 June 
Ends: 23 July 
 
The Head of Academy may not grant 
any leave of absence during term 
time unless there are exceptional 
circumstances. 

All requests for a child to be absent 
from school during term time must be 
made in writing at least a half term in 
advance of the proposed absence by 
completing the absence request form 
obtainable from the academy office. 

Please call into the academy office if 
you would like to discuss your childôs 
attendance or any aspect of 
absences. 

Donôt forget to download 
our exciting new app!  

The óMy Edô app helps to keep 
you up to date with information 
about all aspects of your child's 

school life. 

FREE 
DOWNLOAD! 



 

 

 

Page 3 NOVEMBER 2018 NEWSLETTER  
 

Years 3 & 4 Visit The Beach 

 

This half term, Years 3 and 4 went 
on an amazing trip to Oddicombe 
beach. As we have been learning 
all about the sea and pollution, 
each year group worked together 
to clear the beach of all litter. We 
talked about using our footprints 
and the impact of our actions on 
others and the environment around 
us, as this is something that we 
have been exploring in worship. 
The children came up with some 
beautiful answers and shared their 
concerns in making sure that the 
sea is safe for all of the creatures 
that live there. We also discussed 
how, by clearing the beach of litter, 
we can set a good example to 
others on how to look after our 
planet and everyone that lives 

here. This is something that we felt 
reflected the story of The Good 
Shepherd, as Jesus showed us the 
importance of looking after those 

around us. 
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Author Visit 

We were very fortunate to have a visitor come to our school on 14th November 2018 
to present to our students. David Lawrence Jones is a well-respected author of 
childrenôs books and producer of childrenôs animation renowned for his popular 
ñBradley Bakerò, ñJig & Sawò and ñDevon Farm Adventuresò book series and the 

ñSuper Geek Heroesò TV series. 

During his visit, David talked about his working life as an author and producer, what 
inspired him to read more and write, showcased some of his stories to the children 

and generally inspired them to become creative in their own lives. 

The children had thought of wonderful questions. For example: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

And many more...each one had been carefully thought about. Many more were able 
to meet David in person on the Friday where they got the book they purchased from 

him and asked him many more questions! What a truly inspirational day! 

 �³What is your 
favourite book 
that you have 
written?�  ́

 �³How many 
times do you 
have to edit 
your stories 
before they are 
completed?�  ́

 �³How do you 
put atmosphere 
in your writing?�  ́


